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 VEHICLE BURGLARY   

A resident in the 800 block of Wagon Wheel Ln reports that sometime between Wednesday 06/05/24 and 

Thursday 06/06/24 some person(s) unknown entered his unlocked truck, which was in his driveway. The only 

loss was the resident's insurance papers and a copy of his driver’s license. These items were found on the 

sidewalk in the 600 block of Wagon Wheel Ln and returned to the resident. (V1AB backs to Ferrari Ranch Rd, 

Hwy 193, Sun City Blvd and golf course, entrance is Wagon Wheel off Stags Leap) 
 

If your vehicle must be in the driveway, remove valuables, Do NOT leave the car title in the vehicle and lock the 

vehicle. Consider adding motion sensor lights and a camera. To learn additional steps you can take to minimize 

becoming a victim, visit our website – sclhwatch.org – and download the Lincoln Police Department's Protect 

Your Vehicle from Theft  flyer.  
 

We do live in a relatively safe community however from time-to-time opportunists/thieves come through our 

villages looking for easy marks, i.e., open windows or doors. Always be aware and alert when leaving your 

residence and while shopping. When you see some person(s) or vehicle that raises your suspicions, do not 

hesitate to call the police immediately. The police have a non-emergency number for suspicious activity 916-

645-4040. For an emergency call 911. 
 

GOOD NEWS FROM LINCOLN POLICE DEPT 

On May 30 at approximately 10 a.m., the Lincoln Police Department’s Specialized Resource Team (SRT) opened 

an investigation into Lincoln resident Krystin Gonzales who was suspected of purchasing and financing vehicles 

by means of identity theft. A records check determined Gonzales to have three felony no bail warrants for her 

arrest. At approximately 11:55am, Lincoln Police Detectives and Lincoln Police Officers observed Gonzales 

driving a 2022 GMC Sierra which was suspected to be stolen. Officers initiated a traffic stop on the vehicle in 

the area of Lincoln Blvd and First Street where Gonzales failed to yield to officers and fled southbound. Officers 

pursued Gonzales as she fled in a willful wanton disregard for public safety for approximately 6 minutes. 

Gonzales then abandoned the vehicle near the area of 6th and P street where she fled on foot into a residence 

located in the 1100 block of Kathy Way. Gonzales was subsequently arrested and booked into the Placer County 

Jail for the three felony warrants and fresh felony charges to include impersonation, forgery, stolen vehicle, 

evading, possession of stolen property, and committing a felony while out on bail. 
 

At this time the Lincoln Police Department has recovered three stolen vehicles associated to this investigation. 

The investigation is ongoing. 
 

Visit SCLHWATCH.ORG to learn more about Neighborhood Watch Alerts: 

• Click the ALERTS button see the latest Alerts. 

• Click the REPORT AN INCIDENT button to send information to the Alerts Team. 

• Click SECURITY on the top toolbar to see FAQ, flyers and more. 
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